Activities Committee
Meeting Notes
January 18, 2023
Wednesday

4:00 p.m.

NOTES

1. The committee discussed the desire to have more home wrestling meets. It is anticipated that
there will be more home wrestling meets in future years.

2. The committee considered eliminating the wrestling program. There is no
recommendation to eliminate the wrestling program or to form a cooperative with
another school district at this time.

3. The committee was informed that there are no plans to install artificial turf on the
varsity football field now or in the distant future.

4. The committee was informed that CRMC has provided numerous, generous
donations to the C-I School District over the past many years. CRMC is viewed as a committed and
reliable partner in the support of public education in the Crosby-Ironton School District.

5. The concessions for home sporting events are currently going through a transition. We are seeing an
increase in sales. When the new system is in place, food service will no longer be responsible for
concessions.

6. The A.D. reported that he has not made any changes to the coach evaluation process. The same one
that existed before is the one that is currently in place.

7. The A.D. reported that he has reviewed student surveys from Fall sports and is pleased with the
comments that were submitted.

8. The committee discussed their disdain for the use of coaching tactics such as yelling, berating and
using disparaging remarks with students. A conversation ensued —
there is a need for the District to examine the culture of tactics that are
used, not only with just sports but the entire school district as well. What
we want to emphasize is cultivating relationships. There is a need for
training to have more relationship building within the student body. Are we
truly building capacity within our student body to be good leaders, to be
good team players? There really is no room for belittling words and
complacency in a productive culture. We need a culture where the emphasis is on the
fundamentals of a leadership culture, rather than on the emphasis to win. We need to act with
the mentality of cultivating good people, good leaders first and athletes second.

9. The committee asked that the A.D. consider reviewing matters relating to volleyball
sometime within the next month, so that students and athletes are able to take advantage of
any type of spring and/or summer volleyball opportunities.



